Honeywell Retiree Club Board Meeting Minutes 

January 6, 2009 
Meeting was called to order by President Virginia Clagett at 1:00pm.   

Those present were: 

	Virginia Clagett   Don Peeples    Ed Frick

	Shirley Krieger    John Kopala    Russ Henzel

	Harry Heller
    Wally Klovstad  Jim Scarlett                

	Mary Barkl           Ike Templeton  Al Boeck

	 


Our next meeting will be February 3, 2009 at 1 pm in regular Union Hills meeting room.
Minutes

A motion to approve December meeting minutes was made and seconded all board agreed.    
Treasurer’s Report

Bert was not at meeting so there was no treasurer’s report.  
Electronic Tools

Russ reported that phones have been quiet, several e-mail addresses have been changed but other than that, the web site has been quiet.
Bridge Publication Status

John reviewed the Bridge for January; changes were recommended and will be incorporated.   Virginia to add “going green” words to introduction, they will encourage e-mail participation when receiving the Bridge.  
Membership Report 

No membership update reported:
Total Active
         
895
Assoc


103
 
VIPs 


  29
New Retirees:  
220
E-mail addresses         498

There are many complimentary copies going out, the last comp. copy for that group will expire 4/30/09. 
Programs and Event Status

A Beer permit was obtained for April 14th Spring Pot Luck.  It was agreed by the board to have $150.00 in door prizes.  
It was agreed by the board that $150 would also be spent on the door prizes for the annual meeting.  Shirley will get prizes.   The breakfast is going to be very reasonable in cost.  Shirley will continue to try and get Joe Arpaio to speak at meeting.  
Al will keep us up to date on the possibilities of a light rail tour sometime in 2009.  
Spring training annual usually sells out; there will be 35 tickets for that outing.
Scholarships
New Scholarship information to appear in the Bridge this month.
Old Business 
We will help with the disposal of some items that are in the area that is being revamped in the old Sperry building.  Tomorrow is the day, Virginia got necessary volunteers.
Nominating committee volunteers have started to solicit for new board members.  John needs backup for his position.  
 New Business
Shirley suggested that all officers have a backup on the board.  We held for discussion  next month.
Shirley suggested that we consider putting the World Life Zoo and Aquarium on the events schedule this year, which might include a private tour.  We will discuss next month.

Meeting was adjourned at 2:00 pm.

Respectfully Submitted

Mary L. Barkl, Secretary
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